

CLEWS FSR – Meeting Protocol

Location and time: Golm, house 1, room 1.15, 17:45, 7th November 2024

Meeting announced on: 28th October 2024 / 5th November 2024

Protocol Author: Ludo

Moderation: Sophia

Format of the representation of voting results: (For / Against / Abstentions)

Agenda (TOPs)

1	Attendance	1
2	Determination of quorum	1
3	Acceptance of the previous protocol	1
4	Reflection on Erstifahrt	1
5	Climate grief / mental health project	1
6	More Awareness issues	2
7	Integration of gen24	2
8	Website	2
9	FSR Inventory	2
10	Visit the MaPhy FSR	2
11	FSR planning weekend	2
12	Events	2
13	AStA – postponed	3
14	Future meetings	3
15	Action items	3
16	Next scheduled meeting	3



1. Attendance

Members present: Gustav, Jay, Ludo, Paola, Sophia, Tilo, Aeon (online)

Members absent: Liv, Konsti, Johannes, Rike

Guests: Emma, Benny, Elli (social media associate), Sammy, Arendt

2. Determination of quorum

50% or more present? **yes :D**

3. Acceptance of the previous protocol

Protocol of the last FSR meeting (26th October 2024) written by Ludo accepted unanimously.

4. Reflection on Erstifahrt

Positive feedback by participants:

- weekend and alc. very cheap
- nice program/amount of activity well balanced
- good mix of program & free time
- liked the location
- good vibe in the group after the we (feedback 2 weeks later)

Negative feedback by participants:

- location a little too difficult to reach

Comments:

- it was great!
- next time, bring glühwein!
- maybe next time try to call bus company and see if they can schedule a bus for us on Sunday
- maybe stay until Monday to avoid the Sunday-without-buses problems
- for the next time is also good if the Erstis help cooking, it might also be part of the dynamic of having fun as a group (feedback from Erstis)

5. Climate grief / mental health project

Emma: during Erstifahrt we talked about doing regular climate griefs/mental health meetings every 2nd week (Tuesdays at 6pm). Goal is raise awareness, build community and create a safe space. From the FSR we need a room, discord channel and advice.

Sammy: Open to everybody in CLEWS (Maybe in the future even open for more people but for now just clews). We thought

to have some kind of structure, like workshops or inviting guest speakers, but also having a free informal space to be together and just share.

Ludo: I'm quite sure Jan would be happy to give you the seminar room. Only problem is that the Physics building closes at 4pm, but we could probably manage to get you a key.

Sophia: finding rooms can be very easy, especially after 6pm. You could probably find a room in any building you like.

Gustav: maybe we can also invite teachers (as participants not as lecturers)

Emma: let's first start with the physics building

AP Ludo: ask Jan if having awareness in the physics building is fine and then get keys from Marlies.

AP Sophia: create needed discord channels for the awareness meetings

6. More Awareness issues

More people for awareness team in the FSR? → make some advertisement

Elli and Sophia collected points of contact for problems with mental health / discrimination / ... incl. counseling services etc. → **publish this on Discord / Instagram** (Elli thought about making a series of posts about this)

Jay wants to be contact person for student disabilities.

7. Integration of gen24

Give people access to #fsr-team channel that are interested in fsr stuff, also Whatsapp groups etc. of the committees?

Ludo: for me only if they actively want to take part in the FSR, otherwise they don't need to be in the orga chat

8. Website

Changes:

- Roles
- Nicer picture (ourselves photoshopped on the logo for now?)
- Update share pics
- Report Erstifahrt → who wants to write this? :) → Emma and Jay will do this
- Maybe re-write text? (sounds a biiiit like ChatGPT) → Aeon will do it

9. FSR Inventory

Storage: Where do we want to store what of our FSR stuff? We have

- Locker: accessible to everybody (during opening physics hours...), not that safe maybe (get a new lock?)
- CLEWS office (Andreas+Sophia) in house 1: accessible if Sophia/Andreas are there (Sophia 20 min away from campus)
- Ludo's office in physics building: a lot of space

Put everything in the [Inventory list](#).

Rentals postponed

10. Visit the MaPhy FSR

Discord poll says in two weeks (Thursday, 21.11., 6pm), so we go then? (Their meeting is probably in German...)

We just have a short meeting before (17:30-18:30) → We will go there at 6:30pm

11. FSR planning weekend

Time and Place: Gülpe would work?! April is full, the last weekend of March would be fine (28th to 30th) (would also work: [Poll](#))

Question would be how to get there (a bit difficult but we can figure this out later), Gustav will book the dates

12. Events

LOTR Extended Movie Night: When & Where?: Also maybe not Movie Night but rather starting in the early afternoon. Could use the meeting room on weekends. Either soon or in the semester break

CLEWS Graduation: A 1st generation student noticed that there is no graduation ceremony for clews ppl (there is a yearly big one from the uni but not clews) and was wondering if you could organize something, maybe as just a part of another event (like the Christmas party) so that we can celebrate the students finishing clews

→ We like the idea! Could do this like every semester for everyone that graduated during that time. For this semester we combine it with the Christmas party and then see how it goes, if we make it a reoccurring (separate) event

Xmas party: We want to do a Xmas party! (7/0/0)

Date? 6th of December there is the Barbara (geo party, Gustav will go). Options are: 29th of November or 13th of December. → **13th of December Xmas Part and Graduation Party for 1st gen**

We will invite the CLEWS teachers too.

Xmas market in Potsdam on Friday the 29th of November, nothing big planned, just a nice get-together, invite teachers (Sophia will send the email)

Game nights to play our cool games! Can do this more spontaneously

Bar night every time after FSR Meetings

13. AStA – *postponed*

14. Future meetings

Atmospheric Science ends at 17:15 now so we could already **meet at 17:30 in the future**

15. Action items

- Ask Jan if having awareness in the physics building in his seminar room is fine and then get keys from Marlies. – **Ludo**
- Create needed discord channels for the awareness meetings – **Sophia**
- Write short erstifahrt report for the website – **Jay and Emma (gen24)**
- Rewrite section on the FSR for the website – **Aeon**
- Ask gen21 what they think about the graduation idea – **Sophia**
- Write mail inviting teachers to Christmas market & Christmas party + graduation – **Paola & Sophia**

16. Next scheduled meeting

Date: 21st November 2024, 17:30, at 18:30 we go to MatPhy FSR meeting

Location: Haus 1, room 1.15, then MatPhy meeting (their FSR room in physics building)